

## Datchet Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group

### Meeting Minutes

|                        |   |
|------------------------|---|
| <b>Date &amp; Time</b> | Thursday 6 <sup>th</sup> May 2021 4.30– 6.10 p.m. |
| <b>Venue</b>           | Video conference meeting                          |
| <b>Attendees</b>       | Alison Crampin, Fiona Cryle, Marjorie Clasper     |
| <b>Secretary</b>       | Jane Simpson                                      |

| <b>Agenda Item</b>      |  | <b>Action</b>             |
|-------------------------|--|---------------------------|
| <b>1.</b>               | <b><u>Apologies for absence and announcements</u></b><br>Apologies received from Jo Stickland, Ewan Larcombe, David Buckley.   |                           |
| <b>2.</b><br><b>2.1</b> | <b><u>Meeting convened to discuss Version 5 of the Draft Plan</u></b><br>This meeting was arranged to go through the above step by step and agree the changes and additions. MC screen shared the document and AC made a note of all the changes that were required. The following points were raised. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• All happy with 1. Introduction</li> <li>• 2. Local Context. All happy with History of Datchet reduced version</li> <li>• Datchet Today: All approved text CB had inserted from MC’s document.</li> <li>• Education: JSt ad emailed to confirm Churchmead had 17% Datchet pupils</li> <li>• Traffic and Movement: High-level summary approved.</li> <li>• Main issues and challenges: Air pollution to be added.</li> <li>• 4. Housing needs of specific groups. Discussion took place as to Datchet’s housing needs but it was recognised that even affordable housing is too expensive for many people. FC to look at Old Windsor/Wraysbury’s NP to see what they have written.</li> <li>• 4.8 Agreed to make ‘generous storage space’ a separate point.</li> <li>• Policy DAT1. Agreed to reinstate ‘E. Within walking distance of key destinations and public transport services’.</li> <li>• GRT paragraph – AC to ask JSt. whether Wraysbury should be added.</li> <li>• Seek CB’s advice on what to say about boat dwellers. It was thought that these needed regulating but there was discussion about whether this is enforcement or a non-policy action.</li> <li>• Design and Layout of Development approved, including DAT2B</li> <li>• 6. Heritage. NDHA. AC confirmed that the NDHA for the Manor Hotel was ready to circulate but we need to complete Pharmacy, Hall Cottage, James’ Cottages, and Patrixbourne/North Green. We need to prepare map 6.1, and 6.4 list, justification and photos, so we can write DAT4A.</li> <li>• 6.6 add ‘Area’ after Conservation.</li> </ul> | FC<br><br>AC<br><br>AC/MC |



| Agenda Item |  | Action |
|-------------|--|--------|
|             | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• 8. Community Assets. Add to 8.2 and explanation that the allotments in Datchet are not available for residents' use.</li> <li>• 8.4 Add: When this site is restored it will 'include' an amenity lake. Also 'housing' site.</li> <li>• 9. Getting Around. We briefly looked at these. AC to look at comments FC had supplied which include vehicles mounting pavements in a number of streets.</li> <li>• 10 Non- Policy Actions. Add reference to the listed London Road wall, asking that this should be monitored and appropriate action taken as required. This is being affected by traffic and pollution and bricks are dropping out. The owners are the houses in Deep Field which back on to this wall.</li> </ul> <p>AC to take in comments and changes and circulate ready for May DNPSG meeting.</p> | AC     |
|             | <p><b><u>Date of Next Meetings</u></b><br/>4.30pm on 12<sup>th</sup> May 2021</p>  |        |